

## Welcome to Mt. Fuji, a World Heritage site.

## To ensure a wonderful summer memory of your visit, please climb safely.

- Follow your guide's instructions for a safe climb.
- Wear a helmet in case of falls, avalanches, or sudden eruptions.
- Bring rain and cold weather gear, and avoid climbing in casual clothing.
- There are no mountain huts on the descending route, so make sure to bring enough water.
- If there is a risk of lightning, take refuge in a mountain hut and do not continue your climb.
- When walking on the trail, walk on the inside of the trail near the mountain. However, when work vehicles pass (such as construction vehicles) walk on the outside edge of the trail to avoid being trapped between the vehicles and falling rocks.
- In bad weather, crouch near the edge of the path and wait it out.
- Walking outside of the trail is dangerous, so do not leave the trail.
- Take your trash with you when you leave.
  - \* For details on climbing regulations, please use the QR code to visit the official Mt. Fuji Climbing website.



Helmets can be borrowed at the 6th sta. Safety Guidance Center (limited numbers)

\* Deposit: ¥2,000 ▶ Missing or damaged helmets will forfeit the deposit.

\* Make absolutely sure to return the helmet.

## Ouse of the 7th Station and mountain but toilets along Yoshida descending route.

\*Toilets on the descending trail are located at the Original 8th Station Fujisan Hotel, 7th Station (public toilet), and Mt. Fuji Safety Guidance Center (6th Station).

\*Toilet upkeep on the Yoshida Trail is not included in the general Mt. Fuji maintenance budget. Toilets are operated through the goodwill of participants. When using these toilets, please pay the toilet tip. You can pay via PayPay at the 7th Station

public toilet and the 6th Station Safety Guidance Center side toilet.

\*Be respectful and sanitary when using the toilets. The Yoshida Trail toilet is open 24 hours.

## Descending route guide for when non-melted snow remains or the Shizuoka Prefecture side is closed



When non-melted snow remains or the Shizuoka Prefecture side is closed, the descending route (from the summit to the 8th Station area) will be closed.

From the summit to the 8th Station area, take the ascending route down, then at the fork pictured on the left (above Ganso-muro), continue down the descending route.

※It may be hard to find the signboard in the fog, so please be careful.